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Mayor Tom Patterson called the regular work session to order at 6:00 P.M. Present: Tim Conklin, Nancy Melsa, Tom Theis, Dick Olson and Darryl Bradley. Staff Present: City Administrator, Dave Van Dee; City Clerk, Kim Downs; Interim Police Chief, Gary Manhart; Park & Recreation Director, Angie Cole; Park Board Members, Deb Theis and Larry Eveland; Guests: Linda Bendixen and Dan Hoffman,  
Tom Theis moved to approve the agenda as presented, second by Nancy Melsa. Motion carried.

Discussion with Park & Recreation regarding Community Center Rental Fees & Policies
Park & Recreation Director and Board Members presented to the Council some proposals for the Community Center Rental Fees & Policies for raising rental fees and damage deposits. Other items discussed: increased rental fees for rental with alcohol, added staff person to oversee facility during rental and extra charge for audio visual with separate waiver.
Council gave authorization to the Park & Recreation Commission Members to revise the Community Center policy as discussed and present at a later date.
Fay M. Clark Memorial Park Project Update
Park & Recreation Director Angie Cole updated the Council of the progress at Fay M. Clark Memorial Park Project. Projected ribbon cutting will be held in the spring of 2008.
2006 City Hall Update
Park & Recreation Director Angie Cole presented to the Council quotes from Apple Creek Gallery for framed children’s artwork to be displayed one year at a time in the new City Hall. The cost would vary due to frame type. Cole expressed that the council will need to create some guidelines regarding artwork for display in new City Hall
Theis will present the artwork ideas to the Steering Committee for their input.

Summit Software Agreement
City Administrator Van Dee spoke to the council regarding an agreement with Data Technologies for our main Software transition to the new City Hall. The agreement would authorize Data Technologies to be onsite for 2 days during the transition to oversee that all systems are installed and operating correctly in an amount not to exceed $3,600.00
Council instructed staff to place a resolution on the October 3rd meeting for to consider authorization of the Summit Software Agreement for new city hall set up.
12th Avenue Parking along Street
Interim Chief Gary Manhart updated the city council with parking issues along 12th Avenue when turning off onto Blairs Ferry Road. Manhart handed out some photos of a vehicle and trailer parking that parks close to the intersection and obstructs the view. Council discussed amending the sign ordinance to add “No Parking” signs along 12th Avenue from North of Blairs Ferry to Bowler Street as estimated 120’ on both sides of 12th Avenue.
Council instructed staff to place on October 3rd meeting to consider setting the date and time for public hearing regarding the amendment of Chapter 69 Parking Regulations Section 69.08 No Parking Zones for 12th Avenue 120’ from the Blairs Ferry intersection North to Bowler Street.
Neighborhood Watch Signs

Interim Chief Gary Manhart presented to the Council two samples from Banacom Signs for the Neighborhood Watch Signs. The council’s consensus was the 12 x 18 green colored sign with all white lettering. The Police Department has also set up an email account specifically for the program.

Council instructed staff to announce the program in the next city newsletter and get  press releases in the Cedar Rapids Gazette.

Replacement vehicle options for the Charger – Police Department

Interim Chief Gary Manhart presented some options to the council regarding replacement of the Dodge Charger. The insurance carrier for the striking vehicle is IMT who estimated damages at $10,300 and the frame is twisted. The City’s insurance carrier ICAP estimated damages at $9,300 and also noted that the frame is twisted and would not recommend the vehicle be used as a police vehicle stating this would be unsafe. Abra Auto Body offered to purchase the car for $7,000. This would put us between $16,300 and $17,300 toward a new vehicle. 
Council instructed staff to research other vehicles and request quotes for the replacement of the Police Department Dodge Charger.

Other items of discussion:

· Police Department Bike Patrol

· Staff attending the Iowa League of Cities Annual Conference

Dick Olson moved to adjourned at 7:45 P.M., second by Tim Conklin. Motion carried.   
                                                                              _________________________________

                                                                               Thomas C. Patterson, Mayor 

ATTEST: ____________________________

                 Cindy Kudrna, Deputy City Clerk
